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The CGTP-IN conveys its solidarity with the people and workers of Syria. Today there is a
repetition of what was already evident in Libya and in Iraq, with the use of lies and massive
disinformation campaigns. 

What  we  see  are  new  accusations,  never  proved,  of  the  utilisation  by  the  Syrian
government of chemical weapons. A pretext which had already previously been used to
invade Iraq and that was later proved to be false. 

Lies are a factor to evaluate the USA government pretext to martyrize the Syrian people. 

Using all these pretexts, we see again a US government decision, this time by President
Trump, of attacking a sovereign state and raise the military escalade against the Syrian
people.

This attack violates international law and disrespects the UN Charter.

This new aggression on Syria is not disconnected from the strategy of domination of the
USA and  its  allies  in  the  Middle  East  and  in  the  Arab  world.  Big  capital  and  its
representatives seek to increase their domination and control of the region, in order to
control the access to oil, water and natural resources. 

The wars against the peoples of Iraq, Afghanistan, Libya and now Syria and the threats
against Iran, have the major goal of  ensuring that their  main ally in the region, Israel,
continues  with  impunity  the  occupation  of  Palestine  and  the  martyrdom of  the  heroic
Palestinian people.

The CGTP-IN condemns this attack against Syria and the war of aggression to which it is
subject. 

For  the  CGTP-IN,  the  respect  for  the  right  of  the  Syrian  people  to  their  sovereignty,
independence and territorial integrity is essential to secure peace in that part of the world.
We want  to  make it  clear  that  we will  continue to  convey our  solidarity to  the  Syrian
workers and people.
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